
Jackson County Water is implementing a new policy regarding new services. Standard 

installations will remain priced at $2500. However, there will now be a fee for providing a tap 

estimate for new services. The fee will be $200, but that amount will be applied to the cost of the 

service.  

 

This will cover the up-front cost of preparing the estimate, but the customer will get credit for the 

fee when purchasing the tap. In this way, serious inquiries and subsequent tap purchases will 

ultimately not be impacted by the fee.  

 

A new service installation will consist of  a ¾” meter setting and meter. The meter and setting 

will be housed in a 30” deep underground enclosure. A section of ¾” iron pipe size (3/4” O.D.) 

polyethylene water line will be installed from the meter setting. You or your contractor can 

connect your water line at this point. Jackson County Water recommends using a ¾” brass 

compression fitting to make this connection. 

 

Jackson County Water requires the customer to have installed a shut-off valve, a pressure 

reducing valve and a check valve in their service line at some convenient location past the meter 

setting. 

 

The fixtures (meter, meter base, enclosure, etc) that are installed by Jackson County Water are 

the property of Jackson County Water. However, you or your contractor can turn on the water 

service when you have finished your installation, or you may call our office and we will dispatch 

someone to turn it on for you.  

 

The final desired location of the meter will be determined prior to installation, As always, 

unforeseen factors in the field during construction may require adjusting the final location of the 

service. 

 

If you have questions, please contact our office.  

 

We are at your service!  
 


